
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks be to thee, my Lord Jesus Christ, 
for all the benefits thou hast given me, 

for all the pains and insults thou hast borne for me. 
O most merciful redeemer, friend and brother, 

may I know thee more clearly, 
love thee more dearly, 

and follow thee more nearly, day by day. 
Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Newsletter 25th June 2023 



Today on Sunday 25th June 
9:30am – Morning Worship at St Mary’s Church. 

 11am – Holy Communion at Holy Trinity 
 

Upcoming Services 

Sunday 2nd July 
9.30am – Holy Communion at St Mary’s 
11am – Matins at Holy Trinity 
6.30pm – Choral Evensong at Holy Trinity 
 

Sunday 9th July 
9.30am – Morning Worship at St Mary’s 
11am – Holy Communion at Holy Trinity 

 
Sunday 16th July 

9.30am – Holy Communion at St Mary’s 
11am – Matins at Holy Trinity 
  

Sunday 23rd July 

9.30am – Morning Worship at St Mary’s  

11am – Holy Communion at Holy Trinity 
 

Sunday 30th July 

9.30am - Café Church at St Mary’s  

 11am – Songs of Praise outdoors at Holy Trinity 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Collects 
God our saviour, 

look on this wounded world 
in pity and in power; 

hold us fast to your promises of peace 
won for us by your Son, 
our Saviour Jesus Christ, 

 Amen. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deanery Festive Evensong at Ticehurst 

Where: St Mary’s Church, Ticehurst 

When: Sunday 25th June at 6pm 

Everyone is welcome to come and listen to the choir, which is made up 
of various churches from around the area. 

Please do come along and join in the worship where Rev. Julie Sear is 
preaching. 

 
Kate’s Last Service – 23rd July 

Kate’s last day with us will be on the 23rd of July. 
Kate has a new job as a children’s and family’s worker in All Saints 

Church in Danehill. 
We ask that you would keep Kate in your Prayers. 

 

School Leavers Service 
On Thursday 20th of July at 11am in St Mary’s Church. 

Every year the school has a leavers service for the year 6’s. 
We ask that you pray for the year 6’s as they prepare to leave St Mary’s 

School. 
 

 

Almighty God, 
you have broken the tyranny of sin 

and have sent the Spirit of your Son into our hearts 
whereby we call you Father: 

give us grace to dedicate our freedom to your service, 
that we and all creation may be brought 
to the glorious liberty of the children of God; 

through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord, 
who is alive and reigns with you, 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever, Amen. 

 



 

Open Gardens Weekend 

June 24th at 2pm – June 25th at 6pm 
In Hartfield Village 

Tickets will be on sale from 1.20pm at the Millennium Garden both days. 
£5.00 for adults, children go free 

There will be seven gardens to visit, all within walking distance of the 
centre of the village, tea and cake will be available too. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Trinity Cafe 
In Trinity Hall, Coleman’s Hatch 

From 9.30am-12pm 
 With tea, coffee and Homemade cakes 

Everyone is welcome. 

Next date are: 
Thursday 13th July 
Thursday 27th July 

For more information, please contact: 
Caroline Daszewska 01342 321150 
Sheila Van Maurik 01892 770273 

Eve James 07753 615032 
 



 



Children and Youth Corner 
 

Little Stars parent and toddler group 
At St Mary’s Church 

Every Monday during term time. 
from 9.15am – 10.45am 

For ages 0-5 
 

Running till 17th of July 
When it will break for the summer holidays. 

 
We play, sing some songs, do a bible story. 
With snacks for the children and tea and 

coffee for the adults. 
                  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 If you would like to donate to the 
East Grinstead food bank, there are 

boxes in both churches. 

Please note items must be in date, 
not homemade and non-perishable. 

Tin Peas 
Tin Potatoes 
Tin Carrots 

Tin Sweetcorn 
Tinned Custard 

Tinned Rice Pudding 
Tinned Fruit 

For any other information please go to their website 
https://eastgrinstead.foodbank.org.uk 

 

 

This week we are praying for... 

Please pray for all who are struggling in 
mind, body and spirit. 
 
We pray especially for the family and 
friends of Margaret Allday. 

 
We Pray for the Year 6’s as they prepare to leave St Mary’s School. 
 
We give thanks for the ministry of Kate Dillingham at St Mary’s Church. 
We now pray for her as she prepares to leave and begin her new role at 
All Saints Church Danehill. We pray for us as a church as we seek God’s 
plans for the future. 
 

Pray for our homegroups and homegroup leaders. 

For peace and justice in our world. For the leaders of the nations. For our 
Prime Minister Rishi Sunak, our government and all who bear responsibility 
for our nation, for wisdom to seek first justice and peace. 



For our wedding couples. 

For those who are unwell including Jim; Andrea; Ardyne and Sandra; for 
Ian’s son Cameron; for those who are bereaved. 

Pray For Joyce Maddock’s daughter Helen who is receiving Treatment 
for a serious heart condition, and her son Philip who has been diagnosed 
with Leukemia. 

It is with much sadness we need to let you know that Rosie Hewson went 
peacefully to be with the lord on Wednesday morning. 
Please pray especially for Tom, their children and their friends. 
Funeral arrangements to follow. 
 

With every blessing, 

Rev Julie 

www.hartfieldchurch.org or www.colemanshatchchurch.org  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Now the Lord is the Spirit, 
and where the Spirit of the 
Lord is, there is  

 - 2 Corinthians 3:17 


